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MEETING REPORT 

Our Speaker, Sally Scanlan, is the Coordinator of the Woodend 
Community Bags group, which is working towards making 
Woodend plastic bag free. 

Based at the Woodend Neighbourhood House, volunteers work 
together to make reusable Woodend Community Bags from re-
cycled materials 

The Woodend Community Bags was inspired by Boomerang 
Bags which began in Burleigh Heads in 2013 with the objective 
of reducing plastic bags in landfill. There are now 860 Boomer-
ang Bags community groups worldwide and the estimate is that this has reduced 
62,000 kgs of plastic bags going to land fill. 

Host for the evening, Brian Thomas, has a close association with  the Woodend 

Community Bags groups through servicing the volunteers sewing machines. 

 

PDG Gordon McKern AOM awarded Service Above Self   

Past District Governor Gordon McKern has become the first person outside the 
Melbourne Metropolitan area to be honoured with Rotary’s prestigious Service 
Above Self award. 

He was presented with the award at the Multi Dis-
trict Conference on February 17th by Rotary Inter-
national’s Past Foundation Director and Chair of 
the Rotary Peace Centre Committee, Bryn Styles. 

Gordon is one of only five people in District 9800 in 
the last 20 years to receive the accolade, and he 
was recognised for his commitment to helping oth-
ers by volunteering his time and talents. 

As District Governor, Gordon led efforts to raise millions of dollars to help create 
the Rotary Bone Marrow Donor Institute in Melbourne. 

“When you’re District Governor, you have a cause in mind which you want the 
clubs to get involved in,” he said. “We wanted to raise $2 million but we managed 
to raise $4 million to go towards the institute.”  

AG Eastside   

Barry  

Hickman 

Club Diary  

Camp Getaway Working Bee 11—13 October 2019 

Fellowship Weekend  15—17  November   2019 

Read about Rotary in your area in The Progress Leader  

http://leader.smedia.com .au/progress/   

APOLOGIES FOR CLUB MEETINGS  

Sign the “apology sheet” at the front desk 

at the prior meeting if you know in ad-

vance.   Or E-mail to Hugo Goetze at 

hugogoetze@netspace.net.au  

or 9857 6701 

Please apologise no later than  5pm 

 on Tuesday. 

 

http://rotarydistrict9800.com.au/news/12114/peter-frueh-rotary-club-of-balwyn-elected-as-district-governor-2017-18/?no_follow=1
http://rotarydistrict9800.com.au/news/12114/peter-frueh-rotary-club-of-balwyn-elected-as-district-governor-2017-18/?no_follow=1
http://rotarydistrict9800.com.au/news/12114/peter-frueh-rotary-club-of-balwyn-elected-as-district-governor-2017-18/?no_follow=1
https://www.rotary.org/en/ian-riseley-selected-2017-18-rotary-president
https://www.rotary.org/en/ian-riseley-selected-2017-18-rotary-president
https://rotarydistrict9800.org.au/Stories/pdg-gordon-mckern-awarded-service-above-self
http://leader.smedia.com.au/progress/
mailto:hugogoetze@netspace.net.au
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A big thank you for everyone who has already supplied books for the Club’s 
Drought Relief Program at St Arnaud. 

We already have close to half the number of books required to meet our initial 
target. 

Please continue to keep an eye out for suitable books, particularly for young 
adults and children. 

We appreciate your support. We expect the books we provide will be of benefit 
to hard hit families affected by the drought at St Arnaud and the surrounding 
district. 

Jo Wells 
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MEETING ROSTERS   

Birthdays and Anniversaries between  March  18 to March 24 
Weddings:   

Birthdays:      Eileen Toohill, Jane Ansell 

Inductions:  Rob Head, Bob Bott, Tak Yakawa 

Thursday    21 March 

Greeters:    Bill Oakley, Adrian Ranson 

Set Up:         Kinga Paulheim, Greg Ross 

Desk:        David De Garis, Ian Adams 

Speaker:-  No Speaker 

Host:-     

Topic:-    

PARTNERS NIGHT     BOWLING NIGHT AT  NORTH BALWYN BOWL’S CLUB 

Please note:- Easter Good Friday Eve meeting moved to Wednesday  April 17 

Thursday    28 March 

Greeters:    John Rennie, Ian Richardson 

Set Up:        John Gartlan, Estelle Kelly 

Desk:       Tony Hart, Jane Pennington  

Speaker:-  William Docherty 

Host:-    Geoff Kneale 

Topic:-      Xavier Principal  

Speaker:-  Alister Boyd  

Host:-     Rob Head 

Topic:-       Grains Council of Victoria  

Thursday    4 April 

Greeters:    Sue McDonald, Peter Elliott 

Set Up:        John Koa, Steven  Greatorex 

Desk:       Rob Head, John Rennie  

As Principal of Xavier College and previously Deputy at St Kevin’s College, Bill will address the chal-

lenges of young men today and the role of private schools in the development of our leaders of tomor-

row.  

Xavier has just completed its annual Strategic Review which Bill will also discuss.  
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Geoff’s Health Tip 

Are the Health Benefits of a Cup of Tea Real? 

Tea, which was probably first brewed as a beverage in China around 2700BC, is one of the old-
est and (after water) the second most consumed drink in the world.   

After becoming popular in Europe, tea was spread widely by the forces of colonialism, and 
large plantations were established in India, Sri Lanka, Africa and Indonesia.  In Australia, we 
drink 17,000 tons of tea annually compared with  UK 132,000 tons, USA 127,000 tons, and 
China, a massive 1.6 million tons.  As a point of interest, we drink 75,000 tons of coffee. 

The potential health benefits of tea consumption revolve around the role of polyphenols.  Poly-
phenols are produced in the leaves by the action of sunlight.  Most of the polyphenols produced 
are antioxidants, which in tea may reduce the oxidation of cholesterol (oxidised cholesterol in-
creases the risk of heart disease). Tea polyphenols may also promote favourable intestinal bac-
terial flora and inhibit reactive oxygen species associated with age-related diseases. 

Current evidence suggests tea consumption provides 
positive effects of flavonoids (a type of polyphenol) on 
reducing the risk of coronary vascular disease and 
stroke. 

 In another study review there was general support for 
the antioxidative and anti-inflammatory effects of tea 
catechins on oxidative stress, considered a key compo-
nent of the mechanism underlying Alzheimer's disease. 

All types of tea contain caffeine, however the amount 
varies depending on the type of tea and the method of 
processing.  The lowest amount of caffeine is found in green tea and the highest in black tea. 

Green tea is generally considered the healthiest of all teas.  It contains abundant amounts of a 
catechin polyphenol that inhibits the reactive oxygen species, thereby preventing oxidative 
damage. 

Geoff 

BEFORE and AFTER shots of Saturday gardening by MLC students. 
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Au Pair Wanted! In Finland! 

Do you know a young person who would be interested in spending time in Finland? 

Tiina was our exchange student from Finland in 1991-2.  She is now doing oncol-
ogy research in Kupio (central Finland) some distance from her home in Jyvaskyla.   

Her husband Petteri is a mechanical engineer with a company that produces gears 
for marine engines and is frequently away overseas. 

Tiina and Petteri have two children. Daughter Senja is in year 10, and son Veikka is 
in year 6. Senja is planning to be a vet, hopefully studying in Melbourne. Veikka is 
shy and reserved by nature. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact Geoff Steinicke for more information. 
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ROTARY CLUB OF NORTH BALWYN 2018/19 

President: Nino Sofra     president@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Vice President: Adrian Ranson   vicepresident@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Secretary: Gavan Schwartz     secretary@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Treasurer: Adam Hillary   treasurer@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au   

Grapevine: John McBride   jdmcb48@bigpond.net.au   Noon Sat Weekly Deadline for submissions. 

ROTARY INFORMATION  

Rotary International Website:-  https://www.rotary.org/ 

   Facebook:- https://www.facebook.com  

   Twitter:-    https://twitter.com/Rotary 

Rotary Australia  Website:-  rotaryaustralia.org.au 

   Facebook:-  https://www.facebook.com/RotaryAroundAustralia/  

   Facebook RDU:-  https://www.facebook.com/rotarydownunder/ 

   Twitter:-   https://twitter.com/rotaryaustralia 

District 9800  Website;-  https://www.rotarydistrict9800.org.au/ 

   Facebook;- https://www.facebook.com/rotarydistrict9800/ 

   Twitter:-  https://twitter.com/rotaryd9800?lang=en   

   Networker:- rotarydistrict9800.org.au/content/54/networker  

Rotary Club of North Balwyn Website;- www.rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au 

North Balwyn Men’s Shed     Website:- www.northbalwynmensshed.com 

Find a Rotary Club:-           https://my.rotary.org/en/search/club-finder 

North Balwyn Probus:   Michael Martin  http://balwynnorthprobus.org.au 

North Balwyn Heights Probus:  Sue Mullarvey  yarramul@tpg.com.au      98574305    0400821402 

Greythorn Probus:     greythornprobus.org.au  98594941. 

Boroondara Ladies Probus:   Janet Eddy          jveddey@applewood.net.au 

We thank Bread Street Bakery 

for their ongoing support of our 

BBQ Fundraising activity through 

their generous provision of 

bread supplies.  

Thank you  

Helloworld North Bal-

wyn for your ongoing 

support of our Event 

Days and assistance 

with our  

Mongolia travel ar-

rangements.  

Bendigo Bank is a strong 

supporter of Nth Balwyn 

Rotary through its help 

with our Community  

Projects and Fund  

Raising. 
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